Messages for Remittance Advices dated December 5, 2024 – December 12, 2024
	TO: hospital providers
	RE: Updates to Diagnosis Group 2031 'DX CODES EXEMPT FROM POA INDICATOR'

	Diagnosis Group 2031 DX CODES EXEMPT FROM POA INDICATOR, has been updated to include several diagnosis codes that were missing from the group during the 10/01/2021 - 9/30/2023 timeframe.

Claims analysis will be performed to identify and reprocess any claims that may have denied before these diagnosis codes were added to the group.

	TO: Area Health Education Center (AHEC) and Physician providers
	RE: Coverage Update for Procedure 58575

	Coverage for procedure code 58575 (LAPS TOT HYST RESJ MAL) has been corrected to reflect current policy to include: PA required, Medical Review required, Female only, and a Units Per Day limit of 1. Claims analysis will be performed.

	TO: all Providers
	RE: Information on Pertussis (Whooping Cough) from Arkansas Department of Health (ADH)

	ADH has published a clinical guidance document and a letter from the ADH Medical Director on outbreak prevention of pertussis (aka whooping cough). Below is the ADH link to this information. Please take a moment to review these documents and share them with your team to assist in our collective efforts to control the spread of pertussis.

humanservices.arkansas.gov/u/pertussis

	TO: hospital providers
	RE: Updates to Diagnosis Code Group 2014

	Effective 12/1/2023, Diagnosis Group 2014 has been updated to include diagnosis codes related to stroke when billing procedure J3101 ' Injection, Tenecteplase, 1 mg'.  

Any claims with a DOS of 12/1/2023 and after, that denied as a result of these codes not being in Diagnosis Group 2014, will be reprocessed.

Diagnosis Group 2014 - The hyperlink for Diagnosis Group 2014 can be found in the Hospital Procedure Code Table spreadsheet on the DHS website and also can be found at https://humanservices.arkansas.gov/wp-content/uploads/DXG-2014.xlsx

	TO: Prosthetics Providers
	RE: Request for Confinement Equipment - Effective 12/1/2024

	A new official notice regarding requests for confinement equipment has been published. Please reference ON-046-24 (https://humanservices.arkansas.gov/wp-content/uploads/ON-046-24.doc)


Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program. If you have questions regarding these messages, please contact the Provider Assistance Center at (800) 457-4454 toll-free or locally at (501) 376-2211. Remittance Advices can be found using Search Payment History on the Arkansas Medicaid Provider Portal at https://portal.mmis.arkansas.gov/armedicaid/provider/Home/tabid/135/Default.aspx.

